

Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, <u>www.hermannschule-muenster.de</u>, E-Mail: <u>Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de</u>



Monthly letter June 2024

Münster, 31.05.2024

Dear parents and guardians of the Hermann School,

as usual, today you are receiving the current monthly letter for the month of June, in which some important dates will take place shortly before the end of the school year:

Last May, a parents' café took place again, which was very well attended by you, so we would like to invite you again in June.

Furthermore, our sports festival took place on Wednesday, 22.05.2024. All the children at Hermann School were highly motivated and achieved excellent results. All honorary certificate holders were honored on a Monday - after the big break - by the whole school community for their achievements. The "Sparkassen Cup" city championship in soccer for our Hermann School pupils also took place in May. The boys' teams performed so convincingly that they were able to prove their skills once again in the final round. Congratulations to you all for this great achievement.

We will start the month of June with the project week (Monday 03.06. - Thursday 06.06.2024) on the topic of "Research" in all year groups. The pupils have been assigned to the projects on offer with their class teachers over the last week. The daily project time is from the 1st - 4th hour; this is followed by the forms of supervision. At this point, we would like to kindly point out once again that Year 3 will go to regular swimming lessons on Tuesday, 04.06.2024!

We would like to conclude our project week on 06.06.2024, 15:00 - 17:00 with a school party. We look forward to welcoming you as parents and guardians on this afternoon in the Hermannschule schoolyard. You can look forward to cake, popcorn, sausages and lots of other things. We, the entire Hermann School team, are looking forward to being able to experience a school festival with you again after many years.

The school conference will meet on Tuesday, 04.06.2024 at 19:30 in the assembly hall. The school council already met last Tuesday, 28.05.2024 and the members of the school conference received the invitation on the same day.

On Thursday, 13.06.2024 from 8:45 a.m. the taster day will take place at Hermann School for our future new pupils. Our future Hermann pupils can come to the school through their parents or teachers from the respective daycare centers and spend a lesson in the JüL learning groups (moles, owls, foxes and cats).

After the lesson, the children can have breakfast in the learning groups so that they can be picked up again from 10:30 a.m. (before the start of the yard break) or go back to the day-care facilities. We wish our future school children a great first taster day at Hermann School.



Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, <u>www.hermannschule-muenster.de</u>, E-Mail: Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de

On the same day, the parents' evening for our future school children (2024/2025) will take place at 7:30 pm. On this evening, we will provide you with initial but very important information about your child's school enrollment. The class compositions will also be announced on this evening.

As already announced at the beginning of the monthly letter, our boys' teams will play in the final round of the "Sparkassen Cup" in soccer on Thursday, 13.06.2024. You will receive all the essential information you need as parents and guardians from Mrs. Wrobel and Mr. Kröll-Wemken.

On Thursday, 20.06.2024, there will be a cozy reading evening at school for our big moles, owls, foxes and cats who will move to 3/4 in the summer. You will receive more information about this in advance from the class teachers.

We wish you and your families a sunny Monday in June,

With best regards

Judilly Atten

Judith Lüttikhuis -Schulleiterin-

Sandra Spielhoff -stellv. Schulleiterin-

Souther God

Dates in June 2024	
03.06. – 06.06.2023	Project week 1st - 4th hour on the subject of "Research"
04.06.2024	School conference, 19:30
06.06.2024	School party; 15:00 - 17:00
13.06.2023	8:45 a.m. Taster day for the upcoming new pupils
	7:30 p.m.: Information evening for parents/guardians of future new pupils for the 2024/2025 school year
	"Sparkassen Cup" soccer for the youth teams
20.06.2024	Reading evening for the fu- ture third graders